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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CFO AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INT. NO.: 982
                                        
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to compliance with equal pay laws
	SPONSORS: Council Members Cabán, Farías, Brooks-Powers, Restler, Hanif, Ossé, Hudson, Krishnan, Avilés, Sanchez, Banks, Won, Williams and Louis



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Int. No. 982 would require employers with more than 25 employees working in New York City to report to the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection (DCWP) information relating to their employees in order to improve wage transparency. The information required to be reported would include, for each employee: salary and wages earned for the previous calendar year; the month and year the employee was hired; job title; gender; race and ethnicity; birth year; the borough in which the employee works; whether the employee is a member of a labor union; whether the employee works more than 35 hours per week, less than 35 hours per week, or on a seasonal or temporary basis; and whether the employee is a manager. The first report would be due on February 1, 2025, and subsequent reports would be required annually thereafter. Employers covered by this bill would also have to submit a digital affirmation to DCWP every three years, certifying the employer’s compliance with federal, state, and local equal pay laws.

EFFECTIVE DATE: 30 days after becoming law
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY25
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: FISCAL YEAR 2025

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2026

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues as a result of this legislation. 
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The Council estimates that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DCWP could utilize existing resources to fulfill the legislation’s requirement. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 		New York City Council Finance Division
				          					                                                           		
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Allie Stofer, Financial Analyst 

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 		Florentine Kabore, Unit Head
Nicholas Connell, Counsel
                                                           	Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director


OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: OMB provided a cost estimate which is attached, in full. The New York City Council is in agreement with this cost estimate.


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the Council on July 18, 2024, as Int. No. 982 and referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights (the Committee). This legislation is scheduled to be considered by the Committee at a hearing on December 12, 2024. 


DATE PREPARED:  December 11, 2024
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